THE MAIL BOXER

MADISON BMW CLUB ~ APRIL 2020

BMW MOA #7 BMW RA #5



GR3 has been postponed until further notice. Get the bikes out and enjoy the road, even if only for a solo ride!

A Message from the Board of Directors

The national health crisis now threatening all of us has moved the Board to have a frank discussion of future of Club activities this year. Keeping the health and welfare of our Club members and guests in mind, we have made the following decisions.

The Board of the Madison BMW Club has decided to cancel all club activities for the foreseeable future. This year's GR3 has been cancelled. We are going to reach out to our GR3 guests to let them know of our decision. We will refund all GR3 registration payments that we have already received.

The Board will continue to communicate with the Club as to what activities we will have in the future as we wait to see how the Covid 19 crisis plays out. It is our hope that we can meet again for the Slimey Crud Run in the fall.

Please feel free to contact any member of the Board for more information.

Thank you.

The Madison BMW Club Board of Directors

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

APRIL 2020

CLUB BREAKFAST MEETING Have been postponed until further notice.

WILD GOOSE RUN Status unknown-may be cancelled

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
			1	2	3	4
5	6	7	8	9	10	11
12	13	14	15	16	17	18
19	20	21	22	23	24	25
26	27	28	29	30		

MAY 2020

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
					1	2
3	4	5	6	7	8	9
10	11	12	13	14	15	16
17	18	19	20	21	22	23
24	25	26	27	28	29	30
31						

FUTURE EVENTS:

MOST EVENTS MAY BE CANCELLED OR RE-SCHEDULED. BE SURE TO WATCH FOR UP-**DATES REGARDING SWAP MEETS, RALLIES** AND SUCH.

BE SAFE, BE SMART, AND STAY HEALTHY

2020 Club Officers and Officials

PRESIDENT

* Dick Olson

bmwrichard2000@yahoo.com

VICE PRESIDENT

Dawn Feneht cranevision13@gmail.com

SECRETARY

* Linda Low

Irlow2@gmail.com

TREASURER

* Sue Rihn

sue@beemerhill.com

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR

* Jim Low lowjim09@gmail.com

EDITOR

* Laurel Hefty | lbhefty1962@gmail.com

WEB MASTER

* Jim Harms webmaster@madisonbmwclub.org

ACTIVITIES DIRECTOR

* Bert Hefty bhefty1954@gmail.com

GREAT RIVER ROAD RALLY CHAIR

* Dick Olson bmwrichard2000@yahoo.com

WORDS FROM OUR INTREPID LEADER

GREETINGS

I will start the newsletter with this.

A message from the Board of Directors:

The national health crisis now threatening all of us has moved the Board to have a frank discussion of future Club activities this year. Keeping the health and welfare of our Club members and guests in mind, we have made the following decisions.

The Board of the Madison BMW Club has decided to cancel all club activities for the foreseeable future. This year's GR3 has been cancelled. We are going to reach out to our GR3 guests to let them know of our decision. We will refund all GR3 registration payments that we have already received.

The Board will continue to communicate with the Club as to what activities we will have in the future as we wait to see how the Covid 19 crisis plays out. It is our hope that we can meet again for the Slimey Crud Run in the fall.

Please feel free to contact any member of the Board for more information.

Thank you.

The Madison BMW Club Board of Directors

As noted in the message. all club activities are canceled until further notice. Do reach out to the other members to get together for a breakfast or lunch ride as things open up after the crisis has died down some.

I know the voices aren't real, but do they ever come up with some great ideas.

Wash your hands and be safe out there.

Richard

Hi Members,

Dick, I and our Board have decided to cancel the April 5 breakfast at the HQ in Oregon.

I hope all of our members remain safe and healthy during this virus pandemic!

Take care of yourselves,

Tsaritsa Dawn



SECRETARY'S REPORT

March 1 meeting was called to order by President Dick Olson.

GR3

- Bert Hefty reported that the Saturday meal has been finalized. Pulled pork with many sides for \$11. Brats will be served Friday.
- Jim Harms passed out copies of the 2020 flyers.

Activities

- There will be a ride and shoot after the April meeting at Yellowstone State Park shooting range.
- Wild Goose is April 19th in Beaver Dam. \$15 ahead or \$17 at the door.
- Slimes Crud is May 3. Breakfast will be at Sofras in Middleton.
- Swap meet at Pecatonica is April 25, 26.
- MOA mileage contest starts April October. Wisconsin won the 2019 most miles ridden.
- Randy Boris reported that the annual RA rally will be held in Waynesville, N C on September 18-20, 2020.
- Annual MOA rally will be in Great Falls, Mt. There will be a group gathering at Big Snow Mt ski resort June 19-23. Contact the resort at 800-346-3426 or Steve@BigSnow.com.

Treasurer

Sue reported that the treasury was in good shape. The Board decided to separate the GR3 from the general account.

Board

Chad Garcia reported that the board audited the books and everything matched. They decided to separate the GR3 with separate account to help make the accounting easier. Sam Garst is chairperson of the board.

VP Dawn

May breakfast at Sofra

Other

Judi Trampf has F800GS for sale Jim Bronson won 50/50

Linda Low, Secretary

EDITORS NOTE: The above minutes accurately reflect what was discussed at the 3/1 meeting (thank you Linda!), but be aware that recent events have caused the postponement or cancellation of most of them.



This and That

Remember to check your email for the newest edition of the Membership Directory and member list.





Maybe we can't hang together, but we each can still ride.

When the season arrives (any day now?), get out there and enjoy the sport we love and make yourselves memories to share!